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Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $8.9 billion for new and upgraded schools. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public 
education. 

Project overview 

The NSW Government is upgrading Neutral Bay Public School to deliver 7 new modern 
flexible classrooms and refurbish 12 existing classrooms. The project will also deliver a new 
library, canteen, student amenities, staff facilities and storage rooms. Improvements to the 
school’s outside of school hours care (OOSHC) facilities and play spaces will also be provided. 

Progress update  

Work on the Neutral Bay Public School upgrade is progressing: 

• Works on new Building M are continuing, with roof installation now complete and works on 
the interior continuing to schedule. 

• The refurbishment of Building A is nearing completion, providing 9 refurbished classrooms 
by the beginning of Term 3. 

Next steps 

• Removing demountable classrooms along Yeo Street over the July 2024 school holidays. 

• Starting the main entry works for Building M on Bydown Street which will include a new 
canteen and administration facilities.  

• Fire hydrant upgrades and landscaping next to Yeo Street - these works will be separated 
from the rest of the school by site fencing.  

• Starting works on the new playing field south of Building M.  
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Building A 

We're excited to welcome students back to Building A in Term 3 2024. This is a heritage 
building that includes 9 refurbished modern classrooms.  

School entry changes 

Starting in Term 3 2024, the school entry points on Yeo Street and Bydown Street (at Building 
B) will be closed to enable construction and landscape works. Students and parents can 
safely enter the school using 2 entry points on Ben Boyd Road, and one entry point on Bydown 
Street (at Kindyland), shown on the map below. 

 

 

How can I get involved? 

For more information, visit the project website at edu.nsw.link/NeutralBayPS or contact us on 
1300 482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/n/Neutral-Bay-Public-School-upgrade.html#about-project-tab

